 Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

February 11, 2013
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  
I. Call to order/ Acceptance of Agenda:


       


                   
    Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate (FS) to order in the Kaibab Room of the Student Union at 3:01pm.

Members Present:  TS Amer, Shadow Armfield (appeared electronically), Charlie Balch (appeared electronically), Natalie Cawood, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appeared electronically), Chris Downum, Stephen Dunn, Ryan Kashanipour for Kate Ellis, Pam Foti, Kathleen Ganley (appeared electronically), Ro Haddon, Lenka Hospodka, Laura Huenneke*, Gae Johnson, Bob Kilpatrick (appeared electronically), Astrid Klocke, Rich McNeill, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, Pat Peterson (appeared electronically), Ding Du for Pin Ng,  Ricardo Pereira, Jennifer Prior, Deborah Raymond, Allen Reich, Vicki Ross, Allen Saunders, Nando Schellen, Erik Schiefer, Claire Schonaerts (appeared electronically), Karen Sealander, Edward Smaglik, Rick Stamer, Julie Swann, Andrea Thode, Walter Vannette, David Williams, Gerald Wood, and J. Allen Woodman.  
Members Absent:  Sara Aleman, Jonathan Bergeron, Heidi Fogelberg, John Haeger*, Susan Harris, Ryan Holder, Ellen Larson, Rich Lei, Guy Senese for Ishmael Munene, Linda Robyn, Cathy Small, Sammy Smart, and Kathleen Timbers. (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: Laurie Dickson, Nicole Ellis, Bruce Fox, Bill Grabe, Chuck Hammersley, Dan Kain, Marc Levy, Eileen Mahoney, John Masserini, Bryan McLaren, Karen Pugliesi, Emily Shalback, and Joseph Tritschler. 
Faculty Senate President, Allen Reich presented the agenda for approval.  The agenda was approved.     
II. Approval of Minutes









  
 Allen Reich
The minutes of the January 7th senate meeting were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded.  The motion passed. 

III. Faculty Senate President’s Report      


         


                   
  Allen Reich
Allen reported on four areas the senate and its committees are focused on: 

1. Shared Governance- Lawyers have reviewed the document and suggested changes.  It is now being reviewed by the FSEC subcommittee on shared governance and a final document should be ready by the end of the year.
2. Assessment/Curriculum- the Council on Learning and Teaching (CoLT) is finalizing their operational policies.
3. General Academic Issues- the senate will propose criteria to be used should NAU decide to pursue the idea of its own MOOC (massive open online course) program.
4. Workload and Compensation- Today we will discuss the faculty evaluation and student success report which will include a report from the exemplary performer identification work group.

IV. FS Committee and Council Reports        




      Committee/Council Chairs
Liberal Studies Committee (LSC) –  Bruce Fox, LSC Chair, announced Ro Haddon’s resignation as LSC Chair upon her appointment as Director of the Liberal Studies Program.  He also listed some of the many accomplishments of the LSC including its work on learning outcomes and the development of their new website.
1. Council on Learning (CoL) -  Gerald Wood, CoL Chair, announced the council’s desire to expand its membership to help on various efforts the council is working on including a task forces on MOOCs and faculty evaluation and student success.
2. The University Assessment Committee (UAC) – The eleventh annual assessment committee meeting will be held March 28th from 3:30 to 5:30. 

V. Academic Standards Committee (ASC) Annual Report 



        Eileen Mahoney
Eileen Mahoney, University College Executive Director and Administrative Liaison to the ASC, presented the ASC’s annual report.  Included in the report is a summary of the ASC activities for the academic year 2011-12; goals for the 2012-13 academic year; and the processes for proposed policy creation or revisions.  
VI. NAU Learning Outcomes
            




             


    Chuck Hammersley
Chuck Hammersley, Chair of the University Curriculum Committee (UCC), brought forward a proposal by the chairs of the UCC, UAC, the University Graduate Committee (UGC), and the LSC that would update the senate on current efforts of the various committees regarding the collection of degree program learning outcomes.  The proposal includes a request that the senate formally charge the UCC and UGC with the collection of the degree program student learning outcomes. 
VII. Faculty Evaluation and Student Success Task Force    

                 


 Gerald Wood
Gerald announced the convening of a task force to continue the work of the Academic Chairs Council (ACC) subcommittee’s report on faculty evaluation and student success.  The ACC was asked to consider definitions of student success, to identify resources that might support faculty in working to enhance student success, and identify language to include in university documents referencing student success.  Gerald hopes to have this group organized in the next two weeks. 
VIII. Research Centers Policy









     Bill Grabe

Bill Grabe, Vice President for Research, distributed the new policy on the establishment and management of research centers at NAU.  The policy will go into effect February 15th, 2013.  
IX. President’s Technology Fund








Karen Pugliesi

Vice Provost Karen Pugliesi discussed the President’s technology fund initiative, addressing what has been supported in the past and what lies ahead for this year.  RFPs were sent out in November and six projects have been selected from a variety of disciplines.  The third round is underway.  A workshop will be held in March for those interested in learning more.
X. Exemplary Performer Identification Working Group


          Chris Downum/Allen Woodman
Allen Woodman and Chris Downum chaired a committee charged with exploring the potential issues arising from the identification of “exemplary performers” making recommendations for any future iteration of this process.  They presented their report which included their observations, and recommendations.   
XI. Comprehensive Campus Identifiation Working Group




        Bryan McLaren
Bryan McLaren, Manager of the Office of Sustainability, presented a report outlining the work of the office of sustainability in the newest effort to provide consistent messaging and labeling of recyclable materials. The major effort of this initiative is to provide consistent messaging and labeling.  

XII. Report from the President 









  John Haeger
No report.
XIII. Report from the Provost 



          

     

       
        Laura Huennekee  Provost Hunneke began by acknowledging and thanking Allen Woodman, Chris Downum and their committee on their work in reviewing and evaluating the pilot program for exemplary performer identification. She then discussed the following:   
· ABOR has been very interested in the technology and blended design issues.  To that end the ABOR’s Academic Affairs Committee invited each university to present how their campus uses technology.  The entire board plans to have a work session on this topic March 4th.  ABOR also discussed the three existing metrics in place and introduced a fourth which is not yet developed.  ASU gave a report on the progress they have made in meeting the metrics.  She noted that thanks to the efforts NAU has spent in promoting student success especially with efforts such as the introduction of the CoLT we are moving forward as well.  
· She noted that the faculty lines available with regard to non-tenure track staffing have been announced to the Deans.  The tenure track information is due soon.    
XIV. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements                


    

  Allen Reich
   No old or new business or announcements was brought forward.   

XV. Adjourn 






     


      

   Allen Reich
There being no further business, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:02pm.  
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